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From: Hammond, Mark VADM
Sent: Friday, 22 December 2023 8:15 AM

Tos: Dezentie, Donald CDRERTEOI s

Subject: RE: 20231221 - Letter - CDF Response to CCMF Request for Support for Op PROSPERITY
GUARDIAN {SFEE=6FFEtAi=Serstivel

VMT Don

IMPORTANT: This email remains the property of the Department of Defence. Unauthorised
communication and dealing with the information in the email may be a serious criminal offence.
If you have received this email in error, you are requested to contact the sender and delete the
email immediately.

From: Dezentje, Donald COREPTEA

Sent: Thursday, 21 December 2023 9:25 PM

To: Hammond, Mark VADM B

Subject: 20231221 - Letter - CDF Response to CCMF Request for Support for Op PROSPERITY
GUARDIAN {SE=a+Chii=Semsitives:

Evening Sir,

For your SA. The attached CDF letter was signed and sent to CCMF this evening, which formalises
the AUS response to the request for support for Op PROSPERITY GUARDIAN.

CDF Orders to follow IDC, and initial POC for negotiations with CMF is with CJOPS (J3).

Aye
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Don

Commodore Don DEZENTIJE, RAN
Acting Head Military Strategic Commitments

FTEE | PO Box 7902 | Russell Offices | CANBERRA ACT 2610

p: S47E(d)

M .+822
E: SATE(d)

IMPORTANT: This email remains the property of the Department of Defence. Unauthorised
communication and dealing with the information in the email may be a serious criminal offence.
If you have received this email in error, you are requested to contact the sender and delete the
email immediately.
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' CHIEF OF THE DEFENCE FORCE

* R ¥ W
EC23-005259

Vice Admiral Charles B. Cooper II, USN
Commander Combined Maritime Forces
PSC 901 BOX 10

FPO AE 09805

BAHRAIN

Dear Vice Admirw, Eﬁ\&/ '

On behalf of the Australian Defence Force (ADF), thank you for your letter of

28 November 2023 requesting support for the emerging Combined Maritime Forces’
Operation PROSPERITY GUARDIAN. Australia shares a common interest in protecting the
free flow of commerce and the safety of navigation in the Red Sea and western Gulf of Aden

(GoA).

The ADF has been a proud contributor of maritime security in the Middle East Region since
1990 and has five personnel deployed currently in CMF headquarters. As you are aware, we
have previously agreed to deploy a further five staff officers to support the Canadian
Combined Task Force 150 rotation in early 2024.

I am pleased to offer an additional six ADF personnel to Combined Maritime Forces to
support Operation PROSPERITY GUARDIAN from carly in the New Year.

Australia stands with the coalition to deter malign actors in the Red Sea, Western GoA and
approaches to Bab-al-Mandeb and ensure freedom of navigation under international law.

My point of contact for this additional support is the Director General Operations and Plans,
Headquarters Joint Operations Command, Air Commodore John Haly. Air Commodore Haly
can be contacted by telephone at €@ - or by email at #7E@

I seek your assistance in addressing future strategic initiatives and activities at the
Government to Government or Chief of Defence level. In this capacity, my initial staff point
of contact is my Head of Military Strategic Commitments, currently Air Vice-Marshal

Stephen Chappell on email S#7E@

Yours sincerely

Angus Nampjell, AO, DSC
General
Chief of the Detence Force

1)\ December 2023

S4TE(d)
PO Box 7900

CANBERRA BC ACT 2610
Australia





